Roanoke Valley Governor’s School Regional Board
DRAFT Minutes of June 3, 2024

The Roanoke Valley Governor’s School Regional Board met on Monday, June 3, 2024, at 6:30 PM in the Governor’s School Lecture Hall.  The following Board members were present:

Dr. Nancy Bradley		Salem City School Board
Ms. Shelley Clemons		Roanoke County School Board
Dr. Kevin David		Franklin County School Board
Mr. Mark Cathey, Chair	Roanoke City School Board

Not In Attendance
Mr. Trace Bellassai		Craig County School Board
Ms. Laura Leroy		Floyd County School Board
Mr. Dwayne Nelms		Bedford County School Board
Mrs. Anna Weddle		Botetourt County School Board

Also Present
Roanoke City Public Schools’ Superintendent, Dr. Verletta White, representing the Committee of Superintendents; RVGS Director Mark Levy; Clerk Dawn Winter-Ware, Paula Buch, Deputy Clerk.  

Call To Order
Mr. Cathey called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.  Mr. Cathey noted the busy time with end-of-the-school year activities and acknowledged the absences of Mr. Trace Bellassai, Craig County; Ms. Laura Leroy, Floyd County; Mr. Dwayne Nelms, Bedford County; and Mrs. Anna Weddle, Botetourt County.  


Approval of Agenda
On motion by Dr. David and seconded by Dr. Bradley, the June 3, 2024, agenda was approved as distributed.

Approval of the April 15, 2024 , Meeting Minutes
On motion by Dr. Bradley and seconded by Dr. David, the April 15, 2024, meeting minutes were approved. 

Special Recognition of Chair:  Mr. Mark Cathey
Dr. Nancy Bradley, RVGS Regional Board Vice-Chair, acknowledged Mark Cathey’s last RVGS Regional Board meeting as his term on the Roanoke City School Board is ending June 30. Dr. Bradley provided the following information on Mr. Cathey’s service to the RVGS Regional Board:

Mr. Cathey has served on the Regional Board from July 1, 2015, through the end of his service on the Roanoke City School Board on June 30, 2024.  Mr. Cathey served as an impactful leader as Chairman of the Regional Board since February 5, 2018, after having served as Vice Chairman from February 1, 2016, to February 5, 2018. Mr. Cathey’s leadership is notable for maintaining strong relationships and collaboration among leadership from the participating school divisions and prioritizing support of program administration, staff, and members of the RVGS community.  As the proud parent of two RVGS graduates who have both gone on to success in STEM-related fields, Mr. Cathey’s support and passion for RVGS is long-standing and evident.  

Mr. Cathey was presented with a plaque for his service to the Regional Board.  Several Regional Board members, RVGS Director Mr. Mark Levy, and Roanoke City Schools’ Superintendent, Dr. Verletta White, thanked Mr. Cathey for his faithful and dedicated service to the RVGS Regional Board.  Mr. Cathey thanked all the members of the Regional Board, Mr. Levy, Dr. White, and participating school division superintendents and said it had been an honor to serve on the RVGS Regional Board.
2023-24 Budget Update
Mr. Levy presented Board members with a handout and brief budget update for2023-24.  Additionally, Mr. Levy provided members with a copy of the RVGS 2024-25 Categorical Budget brief.

Updated State Diversity Report Timeline
Mr. Levy provided members with brief information on the State Diversity Report.  

Growth Objectives and Priorities Progress Report
Mr. Levy shared a copy of the Priorities and Growth Objectives for 2023-26.  Mr. Levy stated priorities are student-centered as much as possible.  The major areas highlighted include providing exemplary instruction, focusing on students’ well-being and making sure students have unique experiences and opportunities that make RVGS impactful for students.  Priorities and growth objectives include input from RVGS administration, staff, parents and recommendations from the Virginia Department of Education.    

Director’s Report
Mr. Levy provided his report that included a Science Fair update.   Mr. Levy informed members that two students presented at the Virginia Junior Academy of Sciences Symposium recently on May 4, 2024, with one student receiving an Honorable Mention in Zoology.

Additionally, Mr. Levy provided 2024-25 enrollment information and informed members the fall projected enrollment is 274 students.  Mr. Levy said a number of steps are in place to support new students including meeting with students and their families on what to expect at RVGS, onboarding sessions and planned weekly check-ins.  Recruitment remains a priority with a commitment to ensuring accessibility to all students in the region.  

As a few housekeeping items, Mr. Levy stated he is happy to report there is no staff turnover for 2024-25.  The Senior Dinner was held at the Hotel Roanoke on May 6, 2024, and was well-attended and enjoyed by students, staff and family members.  Mr. Levy also provided a copy of information on the Class of 2024 and their post-secondary destinations.

Board Discussion Items
Chairman Mark Cathey thanked Mr. Levy for the reports and updates.  He remarked it has been a great year for RVGS and said he appreciates the efforts of all RVGS Board members. There were no further board discussion items.  

Superintendent Discussion Items
Dr. Verletta White thanked Mr. Cathey again for his leadership and dedication to the RVGS Regional Board and expressed appreciation to Mr. Levy and the RVGS staff.

Next Meeting Date
Mr. Levy reminded Board members of the next meeting scheduled for October 7, 2024, at 6:30 PM, at RVGS.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 7:12 PM.

